
First off, I want to thank everyone that helped out in any way with the Triple 
Crown.  We had a great turnout and gave out some great looking belt buckles for the 
overall winners.  This was the first year for the buckles and we hope to continue this in 
the future.  

On April 16th and 18th, the club will be shooting our regular Tuesday/Thursday leagues.  
But on those nights, we will be shooting and donating all monies towards the Wyoming 
Game and Fish Access Yes Program.  Also, on those nights, we will be shooting lots of 
novelty/fun shoots to raise a little bit more.  It’s a great time and like I said earlier, all 
proceeds go towards Access Yes.  This program provides access to private lands for fish-
ing/hunting and other activities.  Please come out and help us raise some money for a 
great cause.  We are taking donations for prize’s to give away for this, so if you want to 
donate or know someone that wants to donate, please feel free to contact myself or any 
officer/board member for info. 

Don’t forget to put in for tags and turkey season is just a few days away.  I know some of 
you have already been successful in Nebraska, so congrats.  Putting in for tags always 
get me a little excited for August and September….  ONLY ABOUT FIVE MONTHS 
TILL ELK SEASON!!!  

There are lots of outdoor 3-D shoots around the area this summer, please get out and en-
joy some of those.  The Laramie club has their shoot in July and don’t forget about ours 
up at Curt Gowdy on August 3rd and 4th.  Hopefully, we can make this our best shoot yet. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the club, feel free to call me anytime, 631-
6507.  

Thanks for letting me be a part of this great club.  Dan 

 

 

 

 

 

These decals are now available, black or white $5.00 each. 
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A word from your President 



Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes — April 1, 2013 

Opening:  

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:00 pm on March4th, 2013 by Dan Conrad, President 

at the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll, Craig Germond, Anna Seekins,  Mike Lancaster, Jeremy Cooke, David 

Hays.  Alternate board member: Jim Frauendienst and several members were present.. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The minutes of the meeting held on March 4th were presented. The March treasurer’s report was presented.  Dan Conrad asked if 

anyone had any questions.   A Motion was made by Jeremy Cooke to accept the secretary’s and treasurer’s report.  Mike Lancas-

ter seconded it.  The motion carried. 

A.  Old Business. 

           a)  Triple Crown – the third leg of the Triple Crown had 86 shooters. Scores are posted at the range.  

          

    b)  Dan has talked with the person that we want to do our website. They want input as to what we expect on the site. If        

    you have any ideas or suggestions please be at the May board meeting or let one of the officers know. 

 

    c) Jim Frauendienst as yet, does not have a contract from the state to rework the range at Curt Gowdy. He would like to 

    have anyone who can come out to help. We will post work days and times so if you are available you can help out. 

  

   d) Chandler asked for volunteers to call on businesses to get donations for Bowhunter’s Weekend. If you weren’t at the     

  meeting but can help with getting donations of any kind talk to Chandler. 

     

   e)  Several people helped with the targets on March 18th. The cores that were needed came to $3200—it was decided that  

   we go ahead and order three new targets to meet what was budgeted. The new targets are a mountain lion, red fox, and 

   fallow deer. 

 

   f)  The drop box is installed outside the door for new membership applications. 

 

 

B.  New Business. 

 a)  If you are interested in designing the back of the Bowhunter's Weekend  tee shirt— you must have that design turned 

       in to any officer or board member by May 5th. 

 b)  We have received a request to help out with the Outdoor Adventure Program, that will be held in July. We will let 

       them know that someone will be available for one day only. Will find out the date and ask for volunteers to help that 

       day. 

   c)  RMAA affiliation was brought up—club membership is $50 per year—individual membership is $15. It was dis

        cussed and David Hays made a motion to table the discussion and look into the advantages the club would have by 

        being a member, Chandler Carroll made a second the motion and the motion carried. 

    d) Neal Perkins has been talking to a couple of 4H groups and would like the club to allow an invitational shoot for

         these clubs along with our JOAD group. Neal will talk to the JOAD leaders and get back with date. 

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 8:45pm was made by Jeremy Cooke, second made by David Hays, motion carried 

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 
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